March 21, 2015

Mr. Ben Krebs

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government
Division of Water Quality

125 Lisle Industrial Avenue, Suite 180
Lexington, KY 40511

RE: 1604 Fort Sumter Drive, Lexington, KY 40505
Dear Mr. Kebs:

As per our conversation, | am writing you to clarify misinformation previously provided to your
office regarding flooding associated with the above address. This property was purchased in
April of 1995 by my parents, both now deceased. As you are aware, this property is located in a
Flood Hazard Area. Furthermore, it has in the past and continues to have issues regarding
flooding. The structure located on the property was built on a crawlspace foundation, which
floods almost every time we receive any measurable rainfall. Moreover, damage to the structure
further evidences a history of flooding.

Finally, | would like to also confirm that it is the wishes of the heirs of the estate to sell the
property.

As executor of the estate and acting on its behalf, please accept this letter as confirmation of both
the property's history of flooding and our wish to dispose of the property immediately.

If you should have any questions regarding this letter, please feel free to contact me at any time
at (859) 338-2455.

Regards,

Qbtsry B GG

William "Bill" H. Spencer, Executor
1340 Clabberbottom Lane
Georgetown, KY 40324=



